EL-KU-TA #520

NOV. 1970

Mother, Father, Son Banquet

The Annual Banquet will be held on December 5, 1970, at the Salt Lake Stake's 19th Ward Recreation Hall, 225 West 4th North, starting at 7:00 P.M. sharp. It will be the best, most fantastic Banquet this Lodge has ever had, so be sure to get your reservations in early to Scout Headquarters. Cost: ONLY \$2.00 per person, but if mother, father and son all attend, all three will be admitted for only \$5.00, a savings of \$1.00. If there are two sons in one family and mother, father and sons attend, it will be \$2.00 per person for each additional Arrowman.

Many new ideas have been incorporated into the Banquet this year, and they will start a precedent for future banquets. Our new additions include:

- 1) YOUNG MAN Outstanding Arrowman of the YEAR a beautifully engraved plaque.
- 2) ADULT OUTSTANDING ARROWMAN OF THE YEAR, also a plaque.
- 3) CHAPTER OF THE YEAR AWARD a beautiful silver trophy cup, 12 inches tall, to be kept by the winning Chapter for the next year. This will be a traveling trophy, and if a Chapter wins it for 3 successive years, it will be theirs to keep.
- 4) The Chapter which has the best attendance by percentage, each member present will be given an official OA neckerchief slide.
- 5) VIGIL HONOR CALL-OUT recognition and call-out of Vigil Honor Candidates. The proceedings of the call-out alone will long live in your minds. YOU MUST SEE IT.

All this and more! A great dinner; an evening of fellowship and recognition. DON'T MISS THE BEST EVENT OF THE YEAR.

Futhermore, a short crackerbarrel will be held from 6:30 - 7:00 for those who desire to arrive early for some fellowship.

BUT - in order to attend your reservations MUST be at Headquarters by December lst. NO EXCEPTIONS - the girls at Headquarters have been instructed to return all reservations received after the lst. This will be STRICTLY adhered to. We are having a catering service and on the evening

THE TARGET December 1970

The Target is the official voice of EL-KU-TA Lodge #520, WWW Order of the Arrow, an honor camping society of the Boy Scouts of America, printed monthly by and for its membership with permission of the Great Salt Lake Council, 525 Foothill Blvd., Salt Lake City, Utah 84113. Address letters of inquiry or comment to the Editor or Advisor.

Editor: Bruce Hucko
4082 Achilles Dr.
Salt Lake City 84117
Phone: 277-2001
Advisor: Ronald D. Ford
1013 S. 13th East
Salt Lake City 84105
Phone: 364-9792

BANQUET Cont'd:

of December 1st we have to give them an exact count. DON'T DELAY: DON'T wait until November 30th to mail in your reservation because it might not reach Headquarters in time. Use the convenient order blank on page 10 of this Target.

CALENDAR OF COMING EVENTS:

December 3 - Lodge Executive Committee Meeting, Scout Headquarters, 7:30 PM

December 5 - Mother, Father, Son Banquet, 7:00 - 9:15

RIGHT OFF THE RACK:

This new title, "RIGHT OFF THE RACK", will hereafter be a permanent section of the Target which will contain all the Lodge News items. This title was submitted last month on one of the letterhead entries by David Lyon. Although David did not win the Letterhead contest, the Editorial staff was impressed with his title, and we wanted to incorporate it into our Lodge paper. We offer a special tribute to David for his ingenious title.

LODGE EXECUTIVE MEETING:

The Lodge Executive Committee Meeting normally scheduled for November 26th will be postponed until December 3 because of Thanksgiving.

better attendance than the September Meeting, but it was still FAR from having satisfactory attendance. The only Chapters which were represented were Sunset, Wasatch (14 members), Stansbury, Shoshoni, Mt. View, and Jordan. These were the only Chapters represented by Young Men. WHAT HAPPENED TO THE REST OF THE CHAPTERS.

OCTOBER EXECUTIVE MEETING - The October Executive Meeting had

OCTOBER TARGET STAPLERS: Thanks to the following Arrowmen who stapled the October Target, addressed them, and bundled them for mailing: Steve Beayer, Craig Moore, Mick Mackay, Kent Johnson, Kelly Beck, Richard Morrison, Jim Olsen, Dan McRae.

LETTERHEAD FOR TARGET - We received about twenty entries for the contest, all of which were good. It just turned out that Brad Stevens had what we were looking for. Brad's entry was entitled "The Elk's Echo". A very fitting title for our Lodge newspaper. The decision for the winner was so hard to make that we decided to have a second place winner as well. Second place goes to Steve Trump. We are going to incorporate both drawings into the new letterhead. The red wool Scout jacket for first place winner and a Scout windbreaker for second place winner will be awarded to Brad and Steve at the Banquet. Would these two winners please call the Editor as soon as possible. I wish to thank everyone for the enthusiasm they showed and would like to congratulate the winners: CONGRATULATIONS!

SMOKE SIGNALS FROM THE CHIEF: As we are closing another year of cheerful service, we should remember some things that we are obligated to do as Arrowmen and pledge ourselves to greater service in the coming year. First of all we should remember that our first responsibility is to our homeunits. We have been elected to membership in the Order for the express purpose of supplementing our unit's camping program by promoting camping. We should not only just promote camping but promote good Scout camping, conscientious and courteous of those which property we camp on, public or private.

-Editor-

Second, we should remember that we are examples to those Scouts who are not members. We should be conscious of the fact that they are watching us and using us as a guide to the way they act. Finally, the Order of the Arrow needs help in putting forth its program and we should be willing to give service wherever we can in every way we can. (Cont'd. next page)

SMOKE SIGNALS Continued

Remember that you were elected "not so much for what you have done, but for what you are expected to do in the future". Continue in a cheerful service and have a good time.

Yours in Brotherhood GARY N. OSAKO Lodge Chief

1970 FALL CONCLAVE SUMMARY - The Conclave this year was held at Lincoln Jr. High on Saturday, November 14. Although it got started 30 minutes late, all the events which were planned were completed in a timely manner. Gary Osako was the Master of Ceremonies. After the Obligation, welcome and introduction, and outline of the Conclave program, Gary gave an informative talk on the objectives of the Order of the Arrow. He stated that our first concern should be with the home unit. Since we are a camping and service organization, these should be the two types of activities stressed most. Furthermore, we should remember that we are examples to other Scouts who are not members.

A most entertaining talk on the Traces of Arrowman Memory was next in order. Gary reminisced on his days in the Order of the Arrow, good and bad. The Candidates were then introduced and an explanation of the proposed by law change was made. We then split up into three Arrow Objectives Sessions which lasted 20 minutes each. The leaders of these discussion groups did an excellent job and we wish to thank them for a job well done. Everyone then had the pleasure of a Harman's chicken lunch. It consisted of 3 pieces of chicken, roll, potato salad and drink.

financial status of the Lodge was given by Lodge Treasurer Bill Hurst. A discussion of the by-law change took place and it was voted that the change would be made (change described in last month's Target). The Lodge Officer elections came next. Nominations were accepted from the floor. We had a great response in this respect from the audience. Each candidate gave a short speech on how he thought he could better the Lodge by being elected to his office. See pages 6 & 7 for a detailed description of your new officers.

We then moved into the General Business Session. A report of the

There was no additional business to attend to so we closed by singing the Order of the Arrow song.

Those present were then free to go home or go swimming at South High which was highly successful and a great fellowship for all for closing the Conclave. We had 83 Arrowmen attend the Fall Conclave. Although this is a rather poor representation of our total Lodge membership, we are hoping that it will at least triple by next year's Conclave. For those of you who did not attend, you missed a great day of fellowship!

SO YOU WEAR THE ARROW

Oh yes! I'm a member of the Order of the Arrow. Look, here's the pocket flap I wear on my uniform.

BUT - ARE YOUR DUES PAID UP CURRENTLY?

Certainly I'm a member of the Order of the Arrow. Why do you think I wear this O/A patch on the back of my Scout Jacket?

BUT - DID YOU ATTEND YOUR LAST CHAPTER FEETING AND DO YOU REGULARLY ATTEND?

You bet - I was elected by my fellow Scouts who had confidence in me and that's why I am a member of the Order of the Arrow.
BUT - ARE YOU CONTINUING TO BE ACTIVE IN A SCOUN UTILY TO JUSTIFY THAT CONFIDENCE YOUR FELLOW SCOUTS HAD IN YOU?

I'm always proud to boast that I am a member of the O. A.

BUT - ARE YOU LARTICIPATING IN ALL CHAPTER AND LODGE FUNCTIONS TO
MAKE THE CHAPTERS AND LODGE BIGGER AND BETTER?

I'm a Brotherhood, you can tell by the sash I wear. BUT - CAN ONE TELL BY THE LODGE WORK PROJECTS YOU ATTEND?

I'm a Vigil Honor - made a Vigil for the service I have given, but more specifically, for the service I am expected to give.

PUT - HAVE YOU ATTENDED ALL THE CONCLAVES, OTDEALS, WORK DAYS, AND BANQUETS. HAVE YOU ATTENDED THE HOMINATING COMMITTEE MEETINGS, THE LODGE ACTIVITIES PLANTING MEETINGS, THE CAMP DROMOTION AND LODGE OFFICERS TRAINING MEETINGS TO OFFER YOUR SUPPORT AND SET THE EXAMPLE FOR ALL OTHER ARROWMEN?

Yes, we wear the Arrow!!!!!
BUT - NOW LET US ASK OURSELVES THIS QUESTION, "AM I AM ARROWMAN?"

CHAPTER NEWS:

The following Chapters seem to be dead and lying dormant in the Happy Hunting Grounds or else they have migrated south for the winter: NO CHAPTER REPORTS RECEIVED FROM:

PINEDALE

STANSBURY - Stan Perkes, Chapter Chief
UTE - Van McAllister, Chapter Chief
MT. OLYMPUS - Ralph Jenks, Chapter Chief
LAKESHORE - Scott Thornton, Chapter Chief
COPPERHILLS - Charles Illsley, Chapter Chief
RIVER VIEW - Jeff Colson, Chapter Chief
BIG COTTOLWOOD - Craig Carroll, Chapter Chief

SUMSET --- All members who wish to make something of the O.A., call a chapter officer. We need help in our organization. Paul Woolston - 266-7367, Mike Liddell - 299-6920 Randy Chatwin - 262-1067.

Paul Woolston

- WASATCH --- The district training session and district O.A. project will be held November 20 at Tracy Wigwam. The chapter meeting will be November 30 at Granite Park Jr. High, 1400 E. 3500 So. Meeting time is 7:30.
- JORDAN --- Our monthly chapter meeting has been changed from the first Monday of each month to the first Friday. The meeting starts promptly at 6:00. At the meeting on December 4, chapter elections will be held and the new year organized.
- RED DUTTE --- The first meeting of the new year will be held on Nov.21.

 A lot of important business will be taken care of including chapter elections and committee assignments. We want all members to come, especially new ones.

 Frank Matheson

Frank Batheson Chapter Chief

MT. VIEW --- Our chapter has been inactive since the ordeal last summer. The people responsible for the failure of the Shoshoni chapter are its officers: Mark Kartchner, Mike Young, and Walter Baronowsky. None of these people have attended a lodge executive committee meeting in six months. These meetings are the basis of lodge and chapter activity.

If you are even the least bit interested in the future of the Shoshoni Chapter, please attend the chapter meeting to be held on Thursday, December 10, at 7:30 P.M. It will be held at Zion Lutheran Church - 1070 Foothill Blvd. Please come prepared to nominate and elect a good group of officers who will do their best to help our chapter get back on its feet and get going again. We would like as many young men and their parents as possible to attend the lodge banquet on December 5. A good turnout is a must if we are to prove to the lodge and ourselves that the Shoshoni chapter still exists and can be as active as it once was many moons ago. For the chapter having the greatest percentage of its membership there, each one will receive an official Order of the Arrow neckerchief slide.

> Bruce Hucko Lodge Editor Shoshoni Chapter Member

DUES DUE BY DECEMBER 31, 1970

\$2.00 IF PAID BY DECEMBER 31; \$3.00 AFTER JANUARY 1ST - - - - SAVE A DOLLAR - GET YOURS IN TODAY. If you were inducted during 1970, you <u>MUST</u> have your chapter chief sign the dues form.

Use the handy order blank below for your reservations for the Banquet

DEADLINE DEC. IST AT BSA HEADQUARTERS